RECEIVED

August 29, 2023 **REGION OF PEEL**

OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

Ministry of Health

Office of the Deputy Premier and Minister of Health

777 Bay Street, 5th Floor Toronto ON M7A 1N3 Telephone: 416 327-4300 www.ontario.ca/health

Ministère de la Santé

Bureau du vice-premier ministre et du ministre de la Santé

777, rue Bay, 5e étage Toronto ON M7A 1N3 Téléphone: 416 327-4300 www.ontario.ca/sante



August 22, 2023

e-Approve-72-2023-537

Nando Iannicca Chair, Board of Health Peel Public Health 10 Peel Centre Drive Brampton ON L6T 4B9

Dear Nando Iannicca:

I am pleased to advise you that the Ministry of Health will provide the Board of Health for Peel Public Health up to \$2,241,100 in additional base funding and up to \$20,000 in one-time funding for the 2023-24 funding year to support the provision of public health programs and services in your community.

The Executive Lead of the Office of Chief Medical Officer of Health, Public Health Division will write to Peel Public Health shortly with further details concerning this funding.

Thank you for the important service that your public health unit provides to Ontarians, and your ongoing dedication and commitment to addressing the public health needs of Ontarians.

Sincerely.

Sylvia Jones

Deputy Premier and Minister of Health

c: Dr. Nicolas Brandon, Medical Officer of Health (A), Peel Public Health Dr. Kieran Moore, Chief Medical Officer of Health and Assistant Deputy Minister Elizabeth Walker, Executive Lead, Office of Chief Medical Officer of Health, Public Health

REFERRAL TO	
RECOMMENDED	
DIRECTION REQUIRED	
RECEIPT RECOMMENDED ✓	